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Hulshof Farm Market is dedicated to delicious
homegrown vegetables harvested fresh each morning!

5538 Bloomington Rd.
Stouffville, ON L4A 7X3

“End of the laneway fresh”

Just minutes from Downtown Stouffville

FRESH HOMEGROWN
pROducE juSt

MiNutES FROM tOWN!

OpEN EVERYdAY
MON-SuN 9AM-6pM

NOW AVAILABLE!
SEASONAL VEgEtABLES Try our Own Farm Raised

Roasting Chickens!

Our Own Homegrown Broccoli
Our Own Homegrown Cauliflower
Our Own Homegrown Cabbage

Ontario Sweet Corn
Fresh Homegrown Kale

Fresh Homegrown Kohlrabi
Fresh New Potatoes
Fresh Sweet Peas

Greenhouse Peppers
Ontario GreenhouseTomatoes

Greenhouse Cucumbers

Ontario ready picked Cherries
Ontario ready picked Raspberries
Sheldon Creek Dairy Products

Potted Herbs
Homemade Jams & Jellies
Kawartha Dairy Ice Cream

and more!

4747 Highway 7 East, Markham

905.477.5524 | www.almira.com

Bedroom | Dining Room | Upholstery | Entertainment | Office

Canadian-made Solid Wood Furniture & Upholstery
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By Ali Raza
aliraza@yrmg.com

A temporary road closure at Ninth Line has 
a well-known local business worried about 
the rest of its summer.

On June 21, Whitchurch-Stouffville council 
approved the temporary closure of Bayberry 
Street at Ninth Line and Baker Hill Boulevard 
at Ninth Line for the construction of a round-
about at that intersection.

But since signs have been put up, it’s 
only frustrated the Timber Creek Golf & 
Family Fun Centre at 12772 Ninth Line, just 
north of the intersection. The frustration 
grew because the signs erroneously say 
Ninth Line is closed from Bayberry Street to 
Bethesda Side Road, completely cutting off 
Timber Creek from road access.

“That’s saying the road is closed between 
the two intersections,” said co-owner Lois 
Reesor. 

“That’s not the case, now we’re getting 
phone calls from customers asking what’s 
going on or if we’re closing.”

Reesor said they’re a seasonal business 
that is most popular during July and August. 
The intersection closure comes at a peak time 
for Timber Creek. Construction is slated to 
end along with summer, which affects Timber 
Creek’s customers and additional seasonal 
staff hired for the summer.

Reports submitted to council include 
plans to create a detour, which would 
require visitors to Timber Creek to enter 

from the north side. But the golf course is 
just 20 yards away from Bayberry, cutting off 
the quickest, easiest access.

“A good chunk of my summer staff ride 
their bikes here every day,” Reesor said. “I 
have school buses that come in here on a 
daily basis; people even walk here because 
we’re so close to town.”

“We’re not happy,” she added.

‘That’s not the case, now 

we’re  getting phone calls from                 

customers asking what’s going on or 

if we’re closing.’

Construction has now begun; the errone-
ous signs were erected in accordance with a 
permit given to the contractor by the Regional 
Municipality of York.

“We are working with the region to cor-
rect the signs,” town engineer and manag-
er of engineering services Dave Kenth said 
Wednesday. “The new signs will speak to the 
lane reduction along Ninth Line instead of a 
road closure.”

Emails to the region asking for comment 
were not returned by The Sun-Tribune’s dead-
line yesterday.

For Reesor and staff at Timber Creek, it’s an 
adjustment that costs time, money and trust 
in local government.

Signs, signs! ‘Closure’ 
bad for business

Lois    
Reesor, 
co-owner 
of Timber 
Creek golf, 
and staffer 
James 
Wiseman, 
with the 
sign in 
question.
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